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Principal’s Report 

You are probably aware that our 

newsletter was due to be pub-

lished on Friday. Unfortunately 

we had a series of events (mainly 

not having anyone in the office) 

which led to  it being delayed.  

Apologies to anyone who had the 

cup of tea ready on Friday ready 

for a read of the newsletter which 

didn't arrive.  

The theme of our newsletter this 

week is all about opening up and 

getting back to having our com-

munity back together as much as 

possible. What a great start it was 

on Friday in that respect with  the 

Colour Fun Run. It was a perfect 

way to end the week (although 

some of us ended up looking like 

the Grinch thanks to Mr Hurst!) 

PARENT HELPERS INFORMATION 

SESSION 

One of the aspects that we are 

looking forward to having back, is 

having parents involved in the 
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classrooms as parent helpers. It is cus-

tomary for us to start our parent help-

ers program in Term Two, once the 

grades have had a chance to settle in, 

establish routines and just simply be 

back at school! 

We ask that if you are interested in 

coming along as a parent helper that 

you attend the Information Session 

that I will be running on Monday the 

28th of  March. This presentation will 

go through what to expect as a parent 

helper and what the expectations will 

be of you . It also gives a brief run 

down of some of the ways you can 

help, particularly in reading sessions. 

Thursday 24th March, 2022 

Term 1:  Week  7 
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Following the information session, you will be 

good to go and the classroom teachers will estab-

lish a roster, based on parent interest. A notifica-

tion will be coming out on Xuno closer to the ses-

sion where you will have an opportunity to RSVP.  

COLOUR RUN 

How exciting it was to have our first real event for 

a very long time . It was just  a whole lot of fun 

which is exactly what we all needed.  

The excitement levels really went through the roof 

when the fire trucks rolled onto the oval at 

lunchtime. Thankyou so much to our friends at the 

CFA for coming along and watering us all down.  

A hug thankyou also to Bec Beasley and her won-

derful group of colourful, energetic parent helpers. 

We loved the outfits and  the enthusiasm.  

We will be sending out information regarding or-

dering prizes tomorrow via the app so keep an eye 

out for that.   

LEGO CLUB 

We are so pleased to be able to get back to being 

able to offer some of our more normal activities. 

One that I know lots of our students are very excit-

ed about starting again is Lego Club. Megan King 

will be coming in on Wednesdays at lunchtime for 

any interested Lego enthusiasts.  

 

DRAWING CLUB 

On Thursdays at recess, Ms Darwell has been run-

ning a drawing club for students from Prep to 

Grade 2. This is an opportunity for students to do 

directed drawing tasks—with some great results 

and lots of enjoyment! 

 

LIBRARY AT LUNCHTIME 

I will be opening the library on Tuesdays at 

lunchtime for any students who would like to 

spend some quiet time reading, helping with li-

brary tasks etc.  

ASSEMBLY 

Another activity that we are pleased to be getting 

back to is our Monday morning assemblies with par-

ents welcome to come along—just like the olden 

days! We look forward to seeing you there.  

 

READING MORNING 

And just like old times, on the conclusion of our as-

sembly, we will be welcoming parents to stay until 

9:30am for our PHPS reading morning. This is a 

chance for you to take your child or children with 

perhaps some friends, find a good book, find a nice 

spot in the yard and enjoy reading. 

 

FUNDRAISING 2022 

As mentioned on the Xuno app, our fundraising co-

ordinator is looking to build a great 2022 team. The 

meeting organised for tonight has been cancelled 

and to be rescheduled.  Thankyou to the parents who 

have offered to be class representatives.   

 

XUNO UPDATE 

As mentioned in our previous newsletter, Xuno has 

done an upgrade last week. You may find that you 

have been logged out. You will need to log back in 

using your original password. If this doesn't work, let 

us know and we can reset your password 

 

SMILE SQUAD 

This week a representative from ‘The Smile Squad’ 

visited to organise their upcoming visit. They will be 

attending our school between the 23rd of May to the 

3rd of June. Packs and consent forms will be sent out 

in the next couple of weeks, when we receive them.  

Congratulations to: 

Esther Donald & Neve Donald 
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Friday 4th September 
Please note orders will be available for collection by students when collecting their learning packs.   

SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Our first School Council meeting was held on the 7th 

of March. The first meeting agenda is always full of 

responsibilities such as endorsing financial policies 

and assigning School Council roles.  

Our next meeting will be held on Monday the 4th of 

April.  

Below is a list of the School Council members and 

their responsibilities. 

POSITION  

President Megan King 

Vice President Aaron Cody 

Secretary Deanne Cahir 

Treasurer David Shaw 

SUB COMMITTEE MEMBERS MEETING TIMES 

Building & Grounds 

Kylie Richards 
Marc Lemire 

Beth Borthwick 

Monday morning 

prior to SC meeting 

7:30am 

Finance & Fundrais-

ing 

Kylie Richards, Me-

gan King, David 

Shaw, Alison Tovey 

6:30pm prior to SC 

Meeting 

Curriculum & Re-

view 

Anne Howard, Kylie 

Richards, Margaret 

Bozik, Sam Head-

berry, Steph Brind-

ley, Justine Puls-

Welsh 

As required 

24th March 

STEM 

Thank you to the following families for kindly do-

nating resources to the STEM room: 

Harry and Clifford from Prep, thank you to their 

families. Thank you to Oliver and Ella’s Family for 

their kind donation as well. 

The students’ eyes lit up when they saw what 

they could use for their projects so thank you 

once again. 

PE 

Thank you to Justin Harris, a fellow PE teacher, 

for his kind donation to our school, of soccer 

dome nets and an AFL handball drill activity. 
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What's happening in the class this week 
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